Whitehills Parent Council Committee
Fyfe Street

FORFAR
Minute of meeting of Whitehills Parent Council held on Monday 10th September  2012 in Whitehills Primary School.
Present:-
F. Coutts 
Chairperson


C. Peters     
 Head Teacher

S. Lawson




C. McDiarmid 
DHT

L. Brown




P. Jarosz 
Staff Member

A. Fraser




S. Low

Secretary

G. Garland

M. Simms

F. Carnegie

C. Rioch

F. Anderson

G. Longmuir
Apologies:-  L.Ward  and E. MacSporran
Previous Minute:-

The minute of the meeting held on Monday 20th August  2012 was read and approved by L. Brown and F. Coutts.  ( Amendment to be made to minute of 20.08.12 re Lottery Grant).
Travel Plan:-
L. Brown gave an update on behalf of the Travel Plan Group.   There are still ongoing  issues with cars parking outwith car parking bays, cars being left unattended in the drop off area, cars parked on double yellow lines outside the school grounds.  A number of pupils have been seen running across moving traffic within the school carpark.

Suggestions were made by committee members to try and alleviate these problems these were as follow:-
· Parent Council members wearing high visible jackets asking drivers to move on

· Pupils to make safety flyers to be placed on vehicles (This may be done through  a  school competition)

· Walking Bus from a few starting /dropping off locations

· Parent Council members to meet with Pupil Council members to discuss traffic congestion etc.
· Whole school assemble with Parent Council and Pupil Council re Travel Plan
Moveable “No Parking”  signs have been purchased by the school.
The school has organised a Cooking Bus to visit the school from Monday 22nd October until Thursday 25th October 2012. Due to the size of the vehicle the school car park will only be available for school staff to park for this period of time.  A letter has been sent out to all parents/carers advising this.
Parent/Carers are still being invited to wait in the school playground when collecting their children.
Gail Longmuir and Kirsten Thomson have agreed to be on the Travel Plan Sub Committee.
P7 Lunch Downtown

It was suggested that a survey should be carried out asking P5, P6 and P7 pupils, parents/carers and staff what the advantages and non-advantages of pupils going downtown for lunch are.  This is to be organised during the Autumn Term (October – December).
Wasps
Over the last few weeks a number of pupils have been stung by wasps.  The purchasing of containers to attract wasps was suggested. 

Gaelic Playscheme  on the Isle of Skye
M. Simms informed the parent council that excellent manners and good behaviour of her grandchildren was commented on whilst visiting the Gaelic playscheme on the Isle of Skye.  

Behaviour
Concerns were raised regarding the inappropriate behaviour of one or two individual pupils, and how parents felt this may impact on the very good behaviour of the majority of pupils.  Mrs Peters shared the school’s awareness of this and how they were working with the pupils and other agencies to address this.  The school is due to review its Behaviour Management Policy and parents will be consulted on this.
Correspondencep-
Updates Parent Council Blog- Angus Council

The National Parent Forum of Scotland – 06 October 2012
Parent Council Reps Minute Meeting – 29th October 2012 at Strathmore P.S.  
G. Garland, C. Rioch and F. Anderson to attend.

Date of next meeting Monday 12th November  2012
